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“ROTARY CONNECTS THE WORLD”

July 4th, 2019
A New Rotary Year 
IN THE LANCE THIS WEEK

Club Committees – Rotary Year Planning 
FUTURE EVENTS

July 11th   - Kim East, surgical care coordinator
                   RESTOR International               

July 14th   - Silly Boat Regatta

July 17th   - Wednesday, 6:30 am, Origins
                   DG Maureen Fritz

July 25th   - 7-10 Community Breakfast

July 28th – Club Social, BBQ @ Tuckers’ 

DUTY ROSTER –July 11th
Greeters   :  Cochrane/Bergin  Cash:  Valsangkar
Sgt-Arms : Slowski        Invocation:   Manikel
Introductions: Williams  Foundation: Rodgers
Rotary Minute:  Stromar
	ROTARY CLUB OF LANTZVILLE

MISSION STATEMENT

   Joining in fellowship to support growth and development in education and health for those less fortunate in our local and international communities.


CLUB PRESIDENT BARRY SPARKES
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Barry began the meeting with a warm welcome to everyone joining us in our new Rotary year.  Building on this year’s Rotary theme, Rotary Connects the World, Rotary Clubs are encouraged to grow Rotary – to grow our service, to grow the impact of our projects, and most importantly, to grow our membership. Our Club challenge is to identify an action plan to increase our influence and show our community what we do. We are looking for a new hands on project and also a new fund raiser. We also want to enhance member participation through membership diversification, more family activities and by increasing our ability to adapt and make changes.  By harnessing the power of connection, we can achieve more.  

FOUNDATION

 $ 102 contributed to the Rotary Foundation.  Many thanks!   Harry Helfrich was the Lucky holder of the draw for $ 16.  
Please note, all contributions will go the Annual Fund unless you direct Barry otherwise.  

OUR Club Budget for 2019 – 2020 was approved as circulated.  
SERGEANT AT ARMS – Brian McFadden
Loads of happy dollars for the great turn-out at today’s meeting. Happy dollars, best wishes for President Barry for taking on leadership for the next 12 months.  Exciting news, Rachel and Solomon are looking forward to welcoming their first child in late fall. Harry reminded us, dues are due.  A happy dollar, thank-you from Michael R. - to you know who you are – for generous support with club dues. Dale delighted with the Saskatchewan win. Jan happy to have Tom home. Madison was equally happy.  Tessa had a big, busy week-end with her 5 year old visitor – a whole new experience!  A pensive comment from Lee because their boat is in for repair.  Stephen had a disappointed buck. In his recent job interview he was ‘not the highest qualified’.  Stephen, great that you were number two.  As driver, cook, and gopher – Stephen was hands on with the Youth Exchange Summer trip. Very inspiring experience.   A happy, bragging dollar from Joy. On July 1st, their horse, Exorbitant, finished 1st at Hastings Park.  Barry sat in on the other Nanaimo clubs installation events. He is very much looking forward to the next 12 months.    

ROTARY MINUTE – BARRY SPARKES

Back to our roots, Barry talked about Rotary beginnings.  In 1900 Paul Harris was inspired to start an organization where men of different professions could gather in fellowship, exchange ideas, form meaningful lifelong friendships and give back to their communities.  Five years later, on February 23, 1905 Paul Harris and three others formed the Rotary Club of Chicago. The name came from the group’s early practice of rotating meetings among the offices of its members. Sylvester Schiele, a coal merchant, was the 1st club president. The Club’s 1st community service project was a ‘public comfort station’ near City Hall for men & women. 
.     

Intelligent people learn from everything; average people from their experiences. The stupid already have all the answers. Socrates

CLUB COMMITTEE REPORTS
Administration – Joy Cameron

Our committee is responsible for three key fellowship  events, the Summer BBQ, Christmas Social and Installation. Ideally, we need more social events – perhaps pub nights, bowling, a paint night, Guess Who’s Coming to dinner, etc.  Ongoing, the committee needs to be aware of and sometimes facilitate participation at other Nanaimo Rotary Clubs events. 

We work with the President and other members to facilitate a weekly program with shared responsibilities. Always looking for variety, we want presentations from people needing our help, youth exchange participants, community leaders, etc.  

Community Service – Dale Werezak
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Dale’s committee had a busy year. There were 17 online applications, 13 were funded, 2 declined, 1 withdrawn and 1 deferred. They held 3 in person meetings. Don T.  likes the dialogue and smooth process that happens with funding new project proposals.  

Rotary Foundation – Barry Sparkes 

Proudly, once again, our Club exceeded our 2018-2019 contribution goals. Within District 5020, our Rotary Club of Lantzville is a ‘star’ performer. 

CLUB COMMITTEE REPORTS
Membership – Mark Taylor 

Thanks to exceptional performance from all club members, this past year, we added 6 people to our Rotary family and our ‘connection to the world of Rotary’.  Goal for the membership committee (everyone in our Club) for 2019-2020 is to add 10 new members, increase our diversity & not lose any members.  

Public Image – Greg Devenish

A first for Nanaimo Rotary clubs, all five clubs are building a ‘Silly Boat’ for the Nanaimo Child Development Centre fund raising regatta.  It promises to be a fun day with great networking.  Plans for this Rotary year include participation in a hands on project at the Rotary Peace Garden.   

Youth Service – Jodie Williams

This past year we supported a student at RYLA in Crofton, a student at the Adventures in Citizenship event in Ottawa and coordinated a garbage pick-up day at Piper’s Lagoon.  A first for District 5020, the optional summer trip for Youth Exchange students was hosted in Nanaimo.  Organized by Jason Bradley, Nanaimo Rotary, the event was a huge success.  The 20 students toured the Errington Recovery centre, spent a day in Tofino, were hosted for dinner by the Ucluelet Rotary Club, zip lined across the Nanaimo River and visited downtown Nanaimo and Newcastle Island. For next year, the committee plan is to be more connected with the Wellington School Interact program and RotarAct at VIU.  

International Service – Tessa Bell

Rightly so, Tessa’s committee is thrilled with their application for a District Grant and the subsequent success of the ‘Help Lesotho’ project. Working with 26 Rotary clubs  on Vancouver Island, the mid-Island group is looking at bringing to fruition new initiatives for 2019-2020 -  a sewing school in Tanzania, a water project in Uganda  & a shelter for the handy capped in Katmandu are on their to do list. 

COURTENAY CLUB GOLF TROPHY

PRESENTATION 
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THANK YOU ROTARY DISTRICT 5020

Past District Governor – Craig Gillis                                (condensed)

As we transition from one memorable Rotary year to our next chapter….I want to take a moment to share three thoughts I take with me from this meaningful Rotarian year:  Family, Service, Gratitude.
 

Family:   I have truly ‘lived’ this year as a ‘family’ member of Rotary—supported, welcomed, encouraged.   Wherever I have been I have felt included and valued----warmly welcomed by members of our Rotary clubs.     

 

Service:   The longer I am a Rotarian the more deeply I understand ‘Service Above Self’.   It is what unites us in our clubs, in our district, and with others throughout the world.  

  

Gratitude:  As Rotarians we are all members of that family of 1.23 million Rotarians in the world who are blessed with opportunity and privilege. It is the heart we bring to our service that is so often remembered. 
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